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Meeting Agenda 

Item 1
Forum developments 

  
Discussion of developments since the last Practitioners’ Forum 

  
(E-Forum, Lessons Learned Project, RBA Database, National Roundtable, Forum fund)

Item 2
Lessons learned: Experiences from Vietnam


Mr. Pham Van Ngoc, Actionaid Vietnam, presented the experiences of four NGOs working in Vietnam to implement projects using a human rights approach. 

Item 3 
Discussion


Participants are invited to share information on new developments in the area of the human rights approach to development

Chair
Nicholas Howen, Regional Representative for Asia-Pacific, OHCHR


Agenda Item 1  -  Forum developments

Progress and development of the Forum

After welcoming all the participants in the Forum, particularly those from out of town (Mr. Georges Nzongola-Ntalaja, UNDP Oslo Governance Centre, Pham Van Ngoc, Actionaid Vietnam, Lorrie Weisberg, OHCHR Serbia Montenegro) the Chair introduced developments since the Forum last met in June.

Practitioners’ Forum Fund

OHCHR’s Asia-Pacific Regional Office has established a fund to support the work of the Practitioners’ Forum. UNDP has kindly agreed to administer this fund
. The fund will be used to cover the costs (flights and daily subsistence allowance) of bringing in expert development practitioners to participate in the quarterly meetings of the Forum and to carry out other activities of the Forum as agreed by contributors. Funds received this year will carry over for use in 2004.

The Chair invited members of the Forum to make contributions to the fund saying even relatively modest amounts from many agencies will ensure the Forum to draw on the rich experiences of practitioners in the field throughout Asia-Pacific.

The Chair thanked UNDP for launching the fund with a contribution of $5000 and also thanked Oxfam Great Britain for covering the costs of Ms. Lilian S. Mercado Carreon who came from the Philippines to make a presentation at the Forum in June 2003. Subsequent to the meeting Catholic Relief Services has pledged to contribute $1,000.

Expanding the Forum

The Chair informed the Forum that DFID China and UNDP China had agreed to work together with OHCHR to hold a National Practitioners’ Forum on Human Rights in Development in China in March 2004. Members of the Forum may wish to be more involved in this initiative.

Jorge Carillo Roodriguiez, ESCAP Human Settlements Project, suggested not to always create a new forum, but make use of existing national level fora and coalitions. 

The Chair announced that the E-Forum on human rights and development had been created and would be launched in the near future. This E-Forum will allow practitioners based outside Bangkok to be involved in the Forum and will enable discussion between Forum meetings.

Resources

The Chair drew participants’ attention to the list of resources contributed to the Human Rights Approach to Development Resources Database and invited all participants to contribute further material. Ms. Lillian S. Mercado Carreon (Oxfam GB) had sent a draft of a paper that will become the Forum’s first Occasional Paper.

Ms. Theresa Limpin (Asian Regional Resources Centre for Human Rights Education - ARRC) shared some of ARRC’s resources including a compilation of 19 human rights education success stories from throughout the region, a video on teaching human rights education in a participatory manner, a directory of 530 organisation in Asia-Pacific working in the area of HRE
.

Lessons Learned Project
The Chair briefly presented the Lessons Learned Project that OHCHR has launched (see document titled “The Human Rights Approach to Development Asia-Pacific Lessons Learned Project Draft Concept Note”) and invited comments. This project will (i) identify programmes and projects of the UN, NGOs, development cooperation agencies and governments in the Asia-Pacific region that have tried to use the human rights approach, (ii) write up the lessons learned, (iii) create an internet-based database of projects and (iv) integrate the results of the review into training, advice to UN agencies, guidance papers and discussions at development practitioners’ fora. The project will employ one consultant for a period of six months. OHCHR is seeking funding to support this project.

Mr. Jorge Carrillo Rodriguiez ((ESCAP) suggested it was important to consider the target audience of the Lessons Learned Project, particularly in regard to the different ways in which different agencies (UN, NGO, DCA) would potentially utilise the lessons.

Mr. Joachim Theis (Save the Children Sweden) said that while it was possible to draw out regional lessons, it should be remembered that many countries have environments that that may be lost in a regional project.

While welcoming the concept of the Lessons Learned Project Ms. Kristina Hedlund Thulin (Regional Human Rights Adviser, Sida) drew attention to the importance of making sure we “ask the right questions”. She also asked “what is it that makes a project a rights-based project?”

Future Fora

The Chair invited participants to suggest future topics/presentations at the Practitioners’ Forum. There was strong support for focusing a future Forum on economic rights (labour rights, decent work, casualization of labour, impact of development projects on economic rights). Mr. Joachim Theis (SCF Sweden) pointed out the importance of involving the World Bank, the IMF and the US Embassy in the Forum particularly if the Forum is going to address economic rights. Supporting the idea of focusing on economic rights, Mr. Hakan Bjorkman (UNDP) suggested the Forum look for ways in which to bring the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights to life.

Agenda Item 2 - Lessons Learned: INGO experiences from Vietnam

Mr. Pham Van Ngoc, representing Actionaid, Oxfam Great Britain, Save the Children UK and Save the Children Sweden, presented the experiences and lessons learned by these four INGOs in their efforts to implement projects and programmes using a human rights based approach to development in Vietnam.

Social-political context

There are several factors that support the possibility of adopting a rights-based approach to development work in Vietnam, for instance: Vietnam is a member of the Commission on Human Rights; it has ratified five of the seven core UN human rights treaties; its constitution protects and respects human rights; the government is strong with a hierarchical system that has the potential to reach out from the centre to the grassroots: policy reforms for example policy, political and financial reforms support peoples’ participation in the government. However, in Vietnam citizens and duty bearers have a limited knowledge and understanding of rights and there is limited space for policy advocacy.

Strategic issues

To overcome the challenges and to make to most of the supporting factors the four INGOs have worked to adopt a rights based approach in the following ways, although each also has limitations: 

1. Participation – Due to the top-down planning system in Vietnam citizens lack opportunities to participate in and influence governmental decision-making processes. Many civil society organisations, are not formally recognised which further impacts on opportunities to influence government decisions. Similarly INGOs are closely regulated by the state. Weak representation from elected delegates further impinges on opportunities to participate in local governance.

2. Accountability and transparency – Unfortunately citizens have limited access to understandable, timely and reliable information and this therefore prevents them participating and results in upward accountability only.

3. Equity (non-discrimination) – In Vietnam vulnerable groups (such as migrants, people living with HIV/AIDS, trafficked women and children, ethnic minorities) continue to lack access to services and information and therefore are excluded from the development process 

Applied Approaches

In an effort to empower the poor and marginalized the INGOs work with citizens to establish community based organisations (such as parent teacher groups and water user associations) through which people are able to more confidently raise their voices to demand services and to hold the local government accountable. At the same time INGOs work to improve people’s knowledge of rights and entitlements. 

The poverty reduction strategy of each country is a good entry point for the human rights approach to development. In Vietnam the poverty reduction strategy paper is known as the Comprehensive Poverty Reduction and Growth Strategy (CPRGS). The development of the CPRGS allowed space to open up in which NGOs could consult people about their perspectives on poverty and their coping strategies. The consultation process leading up to the writing of the CPRGS allowed NGOs to advocate on issues they traditionally could not address such as discrimination, migrants, ethnic minorities and people living with HIV/AIDS. The government established a poverty task force collaboration with donors, NGOs and academic institutions in an effort to widen the debate about the CPRGS and to make it more ‘pro-poor’. 

The INGOs have worked to develop the capacity of local NGOs and CBOs to support local advocacy and to ensure policies are monitored at a grassroots level. In the past this was extremely difficult but NGOs are now more regularly engaged in policy debate with the Vietnamese Government, though there is still a long way to go.

Lessons learned

· To work in partnership with the government and other actors in Vietnam we must work together in a constructive rather than confrontational way.

· Begin by working on economic, social and cultural rights through existing programmes and take advantage of good governance opportunities and donor initiatives such as the poverty reduction strategies.

· Donors may be in a better position than NGOs to work with the government  therefore NGOs should seek opportunities to work with or through donors.

· Start with less sensitive issues like child rights then move onto more difficult issues about policy debate, participation or accountability.

Challenges

Currently there are over 400 NGOs working in Vietnam but only five or six of them are adopting a human rights approach. This is in part due to the limited capacity of NGOs in relation to human rights but also a result of political sensitivity, a poor understanding of both duty bearers and claim holders in regard to human rights and the weak regulatory framework that exists to enforce peoples’ rights.

Moving forward

Actionaid, Oxfam GB, Save the Children Sweden, Save the Children UK are running training sessions for INGOs and NGOs on the human rights approach to development. These INGOs are also continuing to adopt a rights-based approach in their ongoing programmes, such as child rights and in relation to the grassroots democracy decree. In addition these INGOs support local NGOs and civil society organisations through capacity building, funding and programming. Through a quarterly roundtable lessons learned are shared on the human rights approach with the government, NGOs, donors and research institutions. At these roundtables they are able to discuss how they have opened up space to engage in policy debate to encourage pro-poor governance and to encourage the full integration of people into local planning and the decision-making process.
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Mr. Robert England, UNDP Resident Representative and UNCT Resident Coordinator, classified the objectives of the Forum into three main areas:


to build a network of practitioners


to exchange information and knowledge on good/bad practices


to train and educate people on the human rights approach to development
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The Practitioners’ Forum on Human Rights in Development, also known as the UN Thematic Working Group on Human Rights in Development, meets quarterly and brings together development practitioners from UN agencies, NGOs and development cooperation agencies. 





The Forum explores the relationship between development and human rights, examines the meaning of the human rights approach to development and provides space for exchanges of practical experiences on integrating human rights into development programmes.





On 17 September 2003 the Forum:


 


discussed the lessons that could be learned from the work of four INGOs in Vietnam   that have sought to implement a human rights approach to their development programmes  


considered the progress and future of the Forum, in particular carrying out a regional the Lessons Learned Project.
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(UN Thematic Working Group on Human Rights in Development)


























Assisting grassroots participation in Vietnam


When Actionaid and Oxfam GB noticed that irrigation systems in Vietnam did not meet the needs of the water users they decided to work with the water users to set up a participatory irrigation management system organised by the water users association. People elected their own representatives to sit on a management board and developed their own policies. People are far happier with this decentralised system and local government has come to accept this arrangement and in some cases allows the water users association to retain one third of the irrigation fees for use by the association. Oxfam GB and Actionaid have gone on to successfully use this method of local level participation in other provinces of Vietnam.








� UNDP will maintain a spreadsheet detailing funds received and expenditures incurred.  UNDP will charge the standard rate of 5% for the cost of operational support services associated with the administration of this fund.


� All publications are available on the internet at www.arrc-hre.com
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